
“Be careful for nothing; but in every thing by prayer and 
supplication with thanksgiving let your requests be made 
known unto God. And the peace of God, which passeth all 
understanding, shall keep your hearts and minds through 
Christ Jesus.” Phil. 4:6-7


In our world today there is a lot of anxiety. Thankfully, as 
believers our hearts can rest in the Lord’s perfect provision. 
What we find difficult lately is rest for the mind. When our 
daily lives get disrupted our minds can get bombarded with 
information and decisions. In this day where it seems 
everything is changing we can easily get swept up in side 
causes that may be good but in reality are distractions to 
what God wants us to do. We pray for you and ask that you 
pray for us and our church family that we may keep our 
hearts and minds focused on resting in Christ and reaching 
souls with the Gospel.


Here in Quebec we have been able to continue our church 
gatherings despite increased restrictions related to 
resurging case numbers last month. The police stopped by 
last Sunday to verify that we were in compliance with 
health measures but did not enter the building. We 
continue to have new visitors, and our church family is 
growing in grace. It has been an encouragement to see our 
children’s ministry growing as the Lord has added young 
families to our church family. Pray for these children that 
they will learn 
from a young 
age to love and 
f o l l o w t h e 
Lord. Pray for 
the ministry 
workers and 
parents as we 
work together 
to raise a new 
generation of 
believers! 


Sarah and I had the privilege of leading a young lady to the 
Lord just recently. She has been attending for a few 

months now and has been already taking opportunities to 
witness to others. At the end of May we will be baptizing 
her and a young man that was saved last year. Our new 
members have really added to the spirit of the church with 
their eagerness to learn and to be a witness to their 
families. We are planning and looking forward to 
recommencing meals and activities to further strengthen 
our relationships through more fellowship time.


Please continue to pray with us for our church projects. We 
will soon start repainting the exterior of the building and 
replacing trim. We still need about $25k to begin our 
parking lot project. If you would like to give toward these 
projects, you can send donations to MWBM and specify 
“Josh Campbell - building fund”. You can also give online at 
mwbm.org.


We were able 
to make a trip 
down to the 
US to visit our 
families and 
t a k e s o m e 
vacation time. 
W e a r e s o 
blessed to have 
the love and 
support of our 
families. One reason for our trip was to help Sarah’s mom 
come back up with us. She has graciously agreed to come 
up here for the next 6 months and help our family and 
ministry. Please pray for her has she adjusts to the culture, 
language, and family life with us.


Over the past few years the homeschool regulations have 
become more and more complicated. The number of 
homeschoolers has greatly increased since the pandemic 
and it’s been a great opportunity to meet other families and 
share our experience and love for our family and Christ. 
Please pray with us that we can continue to have the 
freedom to school our children as we see fit. Thank you all 
for your prayers and investment in our ministry!
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